
 
 

 
 

SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE ON FOREIGN AFFAIRS, DEFENCE AND TRADE 

ATTORNEY-GENERAL’S DEPARTMENT 

 

The following question was asked at the hearing on 6 October 2011: 

How do insurance companies provide insurance to individuals for ransoms without breaching 

domestic or international law? 

The answer to the honourable senator’s question is as follows: 

Our inquiries have revealed that, in most instances, insurers do not usually pay ransoms directly to 

the kidnappers.  Rather, they reimburse clients for the ransom amount after it has been paid by, for 

example, the family of the kidnapped victim.  This may reduce the risk of the insurance companies 

breaching international law or the counter-terrorism offences in the Criminal Code. 

For example, Peterson International Underwriters, Stening Simpson and Chubb Executive 

Protection (part of the Chubb Group of Insurance Companies) offer policies which reimburse the 

holder after any ransom has been paid.  Summaries of these policies are attached for your 

information. 

There is no international standard or common policy in the area, but the practice is fairly similar.  

Due to the high costs involved, these types of policies are usually taken out by corporations or 

media outlets, rarely by individuals. 


































